
Memorandum 
To: Programs, Projects, and Operations Subcommittee 

From: Amanda Grint, Assistant General Manager 

Date: April 3, 2025 

Re: Joint Funding Agreements for Water Quality Monitoring 

As a member of the Lower Platte River Corridor Alliance (LPRCA), the District has been involved with 
real-time water quality monitoring network sites to provide comprehensive real-time water quality data 
for the Lower Platte River. Past agreements thru the LPRCA have led to three long term existing testing 
locations; Platte River at Louisville, Salt Creek at Ashland, and Elkhorn River at Waterloo. An additional 
location was added to the Platte River at Leshara. 

These sites are operational March through October with data collected at 15-minute intervals. The data is 
publicly available over the internet in near real time and historical data are available. Additional 
constituents can be monitored upon request. Data have been collected since 2007 for the long-term gage 
sites, and since 2016 from the gage at Leshara. 

The long-term gages are a partnership between the District, Lower Plate South NRD, and the USGS. The 
gage at Leshara is a partnership between the District, Lower Platte South NRD, Lower Platte North NRD, 
Lincoln Water Systems (LWS), Metropolitan Utilities District (MUD), and USGS. These agreements are 
directly between the District and LPSNRD acting as the administrating agency on behalf of the LPRCA. 

The agreements with the Lower Platte South NRD along with supporting documentation on the benefits 
and costs are attached. The Lower Platte South NRD Board has approved the agreements. The terms of 
the agreement have been increased to cover a five-year span. Costs for each fiscal year are broken out in 
the agreements and in the following staff recommendation. 

• It is recommended that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board of Directors that the 
General Manager be authorized to execute the Joint Funding Agreement with Lower Platte 
South Natural Resources District for the Lower Platte River Corridor Gages in the amount 
of $39,600 in FY 2026, $43,400 in FY 2027, $46,200 in FY 2028, $49,200 in FY2029 and 
$37,400 in FY 2030 subject to changes deemed necessary by the General Manager and 
approval as to form by District Legal Counsel.

• It is recommended that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board of Directors that the 
General Manager be authorized to execute the Joint Funding Agreement with Lower Platte 
South Natural Resources District for the Leshara Gage in the amount of $8,000 in FY 2026,
$6,400 in FY 2027, $6,400 in FY 2028, $6,400 in FY2029 and $5,000 in FY 2030, subject to 
changes deemed necessary by the General Manager and approval as to form by District 
Legal Counsel.
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